Planning Board Meeting of the Town of LeRoy held on Tuesday, May 21, 2024 at 7:00 PM in the Conference Room of the Town Hall, 48 Main Street LeRoy, New York.

Members Present:


John Mangefrida-Chairman






Joan Tresco 
Pat Major






Chuck Dusen





Dave Pullyblank
Members Absent:


Tom Frew, Dave Mackenzie
Recording Secretary:


Mary Margaret Ripley
Others Present:
Mike Risewick – Code Enforcement


Jeff Steinbrenner – Code Enforcement

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mangefrida at 7:00 PM.
Meeting minutes from April, 2024, were reviewed. A MOTION was made by Joan Tresco to approve the minutes. Motion seconded by Dave Pullyblank. All were in favor. Motion carried.
New Business
1. Robert Heaman – 73 Myrtle Street – Area Variance - 
Homeowner would like to extend side porch. Village zoning for a single-family home in an R-2 zone requires 10 feet minimum side set-back, Existing stoop is 2’ 1” from lot line. Requesting a 10’ side variance. 
Board discussed positioning of extension. This extension would go right up to the line. Board was not comfortable with allowing right up to the property line. Board preferred the deck not come out any further than it currently did. With no other questions expressed by the board:
A MOTION was made by Chuck Dusen to not recommend the side setback variance proposed to the Village ZBA. Motion seconded by Dave Pullyblank. All were in favor. Motion carried.
2. Town Code Setback Text Amendment -
Zoning text amendments including setback requirements in the residential districts, lot frontage clarification, and placement of accessory buildings.
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With no concerns expressed by the board:
A MOTION was made by Joan Tresco to recommend the proposed code set back and dimension changes to the Town Board as presented. Motion seconded by Pat Major. All were in favor. Motion carried.
With no further business to come before the board, on MOTION by Dave Pullyblank and seconded by Pat Major and passed unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:24 PM.





Respectfully Submitted, Mary Margaret Ripley, Recording Secretary
